
The Holy See

ADDRESS OF HIS HOLINESS POPE FRANCIS
TO MEMBERS OF THE "PAPAL FOUNDATION"Clementine Hall
Friday, 10 May
2019[Multimedia]
 

Your Eminence,
Dear Friends, Good morning!

I am pleased to greet you, the members of The Papal Foundation, during your pilgrimage to
Rome. It is a joy for me to be with you once again and to express my gratitude for the generous
support you offer to me and to the Church in so many parts of the world. During this holy season
of Easter, we unite in celebrating the Lord’s victory over sin and death, the gift of a new life and a
new creation, and the outpouring of the Holy Spirit. May the joy of the resurrection always fill our
hearts, and may your prayerful visit to the tombs of the apostles and martyrs strengthen you in
your fidelity to the Lord and his Church.

In the years since your Foundation was established, you have contributed much to the fostering of
a spirit of fraternity and peace. Through your support of various educational, charitable and
apostolic projects, as well as the scholarships made available to lay men and women, those living
the consecrated life and priests, you give witness to the untiring efforts of the Church to promote
the integral development of the human family. In a world that is sadly marked by violence and
conflict; poverty, both material and spiritual; and all too often the indifference of many, your work
helps to bring the Gospel message of hope and mercy to all who benefit from your commitment
and generosity. For this I thank you, and I pray that you will be renewed in your purpose to help
build the Churchin unity and advance her charitable outreach to the least of our brothers and
sisters.

The mission of The Papal Foundation is linked in solidarity with the Successor of Peter. I ask you,
then, to continue to pray for me, to pray for my ministry, for the needs of the Church, the spread of
the Gospel and the conversion of hearts. I entrust all of you, together with your families, to the
loving intercession of Mary, Mother of the Church, and I cordially impart my Apostolic Blessing as
a pledge of joy and peace in Christ our Risen Saviour.
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